Mr. Wilmot D. Carr, Superintendent of Schools, Anthony, Kansas.

Dear Superintendent Carr:

It was a delight for us to be in your hospitable city. Mrs. Allen and Eleanor enjoyed their contacts made at Anthony very much. We were sorry to keep you waiting, but the pleasant aftermath was delightful to us.

I am happy that our Anthony friends enjoyed the talk. You had such a fine group that it was just like carrying on an amiable conversation.

Please extend my best wishes to all the members of your fine athletic squad, as well as to our other many friends that we met. And too, it was a delight to know you and your levely wife.

I acknowledge receipt of the coupons which you so kindly sent me. I am sure they will be very heapful.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.